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25" October 2012

The purpose of this letter is to report to you the principal findings of our audit work for the year ended 31
March 2012, This management letter is not meant to be an exhaustive list of improvements which are
possible, it simply points out matters which actually came to our attention during the course of our audit
work. Our audit tests, which are designed to assist us in forming our opinion on the financial statements,
may not necessarily disclose all errors or irregularities and should not be relied upon to do so. However, if
any irregularity did come to our attention during our audit tests, we would, of course, inform you
immediately.

We would like to draw your attention to the following points:

Observations

Comments

1.

As at 31° March 2012 Unrestricted Reserves
totalled £103,184. Whilst we appreciate that
sufficient reserves are required to repay the
loan from the endowment fund over the next
30 years (as per the Charity Commission Order
dated 17" May 2012), the Charity Commission
do also point out in their general guidance that
holding excessive reserves can unnecessarily
limit the amount spent on charitable activities,
reducing the potential benefits a charity can
provide. We recommend that the Charity
therefore regularly review their reserves policy
to ensure that funds are continuing to be
spent on charitable activities.

As stated previously, during our audit testing
we noted that no formal procedures are in
place when it comes to monitoring the
performance of the contractor MyTime Active,
although a member of the Leisure department
does regularly visit the golf course as part of
your monitoring procedures.

We recommend formal procedures are
documented in order to ensure that the
contract specifications are being adhered to.
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3. We draw your attention to current statutory
audit thresholds:
- Gross income exceeds £500,000; or
- Gross income exceeds £250,000 and gross

assets exceed £3,260,000.

In addition, an audit is also required,
irrespective of income or gross asset limits, if it
is specifically stipulated within the Charity’s
governing document.

Historically, the Corporate Trustee has taken
the decision to appoint auditors. This decision
was made taking account of any independence
issues raised by the Charity Commission,
particufarly the relationship and transactions
undertaken between the Council and Charity.

We understand that in future years the Charity
is intending to continue this practice and
appoint us as auditors. However we draw your
attention to the current statutory audit limits.

We would welcome your comments to these recommendations in due course. One of our members of staff
would be happy to assist in implementing any of these changes.
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